
 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT COMMUNIQUE 

 

Corporate and Business Registration Department (CBRD) 

 

In  the  context  of  the  State Visit  of His  Excellency  Shri  Narendra Modi, 

Prime Minister  of India, on the  occasion  of  the National  Day , the  Ministry 

of Public Service and Administrative Reforms has  by  way  Circular letter no. 

14 of 2025 informed of  the  release of  staff as  from 2.00pm  on 11th March 

2025. 

The public is hereby informed that on the 11th March 2025, the Corporate and 

Business Registration Department (CBRD) will not be operational as from 

2.00pm. On line services will remain operational. 

We apologise for the inconvenience and we rely on your kind understanding. 

 

Date: 11 March 2025  

 Corporate and Business Registration Department 

 One Cathedral Square  

 Port Louis 

 

 


